
This Week… 
Sunday:  10:30 a.m. ~ Worship Service,  
     Sunday School  - Jaycee Sabapathy 
   11:30 a.m. ~ Fellowship Time 
Monday:  06:00 p.m. ~ Bible Study Social  
   06:30 p.m. ~ Bible Study  
Tuesday:  10:00 a.m. ~ Prayer Group 
Wednesday:  06:30 p.m. ~ Young Adults 
   06:30 p.m. ~ Marcato Choir 
   07:00 p.m. ~ Sanctuary Choir 
Thursday:  10:00 a.m. ~ Bible Study Social 
   10:30 a.m. ~ Bible Study 
   01:00 p.m. ~ Friends of Faith 
Friday:    12:30 p.m. ~ Coffee Ministries 
   07:00 p.m. ~ Youth Group -Cornwall Cornerstone Baptist  
Saturday:  10:00 a.m. ~ Cantabile Choir (children ages 6-12) 
   10:00 a.m. ~ Knot All Knitters—Parlour 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Ushers: Pam Trainor  (Prince Street) Paul Trewin  (Grafton Street) 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Friends of Faith will be meeting in Matheson Hall on Thursday at 1 p.m.      
Rev. Dr. Doug Rollwage will be sharing his  

“Adventures in Egypt” please join us and bring a friend!! 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
    Community Notices 
The Isle-a-Chords are holding a 50th Reunion Celebration Song Service on   
September 24th at 7 pm at St John's Presbyterian Church in New                     
London. There will be a free will offering going to QEH and PCH. All are 
welcome to come out and hear former members who began in 1973, once 
again singing hymns    together!  
 
Neighbourhood Block Party Sunday, September 24, Beginning at 11:30 am 
Food, Music, Bouncy Castle at Trinity United Church outside if weather               
permits, in the gym, if not.  Please join us.  We’d love to see you. 

 
On September 30th, Samaritan’s Purse will be hosting a Canadian Disaster   
Relief Volunteer Training. This event is free of charge and will be held at 
Grace Baptist Church in Charlottetown.   
 
Roast Beef Dinner will be held on Saturday, October 14th at 5:30 PM in the     
Trinity United Church Gym 220 Richmond St.  Tickets are $20. and must be           
purchased in advance. Please stop by in person, or call the office                 
902-892-4114 or email TrinityCliftonUnitedChurch@gmail.com to inquire 

Assistant Minister: 
Minister Emeritus: 

Music Director:   
Christian Education:    

Youth Leader: 
Administrator:   

Custodians:  
Kindergarten:  

 
Clerks of Session: 

Elder Emeritus:  
Board of Trustees:   

P.O. Box 103, Charlottetown, PEl, C1A 7K2 
Telephone (902)566-5363 facsimile (902)894-7895 e-mail –admin@zionpres.org 

Office Hours Mon -Thurs –8:30—3:00  p.m., Friday 8:30—12:30 p.m. 
Parking on Sunday:  In addition to street parking you may park in the lots of the 
Polyclinic – opposite the Prince St. Church entrance (access from Hillsborough 
Street) or in the Fitzroy Parkade (access from Fitzroy Street) on the main floor. 

Rev. William Henbest (wthenbest@gmail.com) 
Rev. Dr. Gordon J. Matheson, D.D. 
Faye Barrett  (flearog1@gmail.com)  902-566-6667  
Melissa Deelstra (melissadeelstra@gmail.com)  
Cloe MacLean  
Dianne White (dwhite@zionpres.org) 902-566-5363 
Bobby Davies, Kathleen Seward 
Donna MacLean, Alane Kirkham, Kathleen Seward,  
Julie Hughes   
Gary MacDougall, Debra Lynn Trainor (zionclerk@outlook.com)     

Dorothy Taylor 
Pam Trainor (pamtrainor@hotmail.com)902-314-0152  

Zion Presbyterian Church 
September 24th, 2023—10:30 a.m.  

“To Know Christ and to Make Him Known” 
Welcome to Zion Church!   

We are glad that you have come to worship God.  Our praise and               
prayers are the right response to God who has created us in His image. 

Through faith in Jesus Christ we are redeemed and the Holy Spirit                   
helps us to live pleasingly to Him.   

Enter with reverence, joy and expectation.          
www.zionpres.org 



Prelude 

Welcome  

Call to Worship  

Hymn #299 Holy, Holy, Holy 

Prayer of Adoration & Confession 

Assurance of Pardon 

Offering 

Doxology 

Hymn #381 Holy Spirit, Hear us (vs. 1,4,5) 

Children’s Time—Andy DesRoche 

Anthem: Lord of Mercy, Lord of Grace 

Announcements 

Scripture:  Luke 12:22-26; Philippians 4:6-7 (NRSV) 

Meditating on the Scriptures 

Message:  DON’T WORRY ABOUT A THING 

Rev. Dr. Douglas Rollwage 
Prayers of Thanksgiving and Intercession 

The Lord’s Prayer 

Hymn #324 Great Is Thy Faithfulness 

Benediction 

Postlude 

September 24th,  2023—10:30 a.m.   

Sunday School: open to children 3 years and older, following the            
children’s message. Join us as we explore stories about God’s                 
faithfulness from the book of Genesis! 
                                Welcoming Families to Worship: 
Worship resource cart: colouring pages, activity pages, and books                      
(main entrance) 
Children’s worship space: tables and chairs, blocks, baby dolls, and  doodle 
boards (near the front of the sanctuary) 
Private Quiet Rooms: rocking chairs, pack-n-play, and toys  (second floor) 
Family Room: livestreamed service, playdough, toys, and a snack (second floor) 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Thanksgiving Offering Envelopes  
"Give generously and do so without a grudging heart;  then because 
of this the Lord your God will bless you  in all  your work and in every-

thing you put your hand to”.   Deuteronomy 15:10.   
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Fellowship Time after church is a great chance to get to know   
our church family after attending service that day.   

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
We wish to thank our Church Family for all the love shown to us during 
Robert’s illness and passing. Thank you for all your prayers, phone 
calls, texts, emails, visits, and for all who brought food to our home, 
sent sympathy cards, and for the many memorial donations; thanks to 
Rev. Will and Rev. Doug for their touching comments of Robert’s life at 
Zion, to Faye Barrett, the Sanctuary Choir (Evan Heckbert, Soloist) for 
their uplifting music, and to all the ladies who prepared and served at 
the Reception following the funeral. Thanks to all the Elders who            
attended and formed an honour guard during the Recessional. Thank 
you also to Cathy MacDonald who played Amazing Grace at the      
Burial.  It truly was a Celebration of Robert’s life and he would have 
loved it all. May God bless each one of you for your love and support  
Ferne Harvey and Family. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Zion's Fall Sale—We are planning a Fall Sale in October.   
We are therefore looking for donations of gently used or 
new clothing, shoes, purses and accessories.  
These can be dropped off at the church Monday to Thurs-
day from 9AM until 3PM. The sale is set to go                           
October 20th and 21st (Fri.-Sat.)  from 9am -1pm. 
Thanks, Phyllis and Roylean 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Our sympathies and prayers are extended to  
 
 Stephen & Dianne Bruce and family on the passing of Stephen’s 
father Robert “Lee” Bruce who passed away on September 12, 2023.  
There was no service by personnel request. 
 
 Ferne Harvey and Family on the passing if her brother Vernon 
Hiscott, whose funeral was held on Saturday, September 23 at Central 
Queen’s Funeral Home. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 

Are you interested in Membership at Zion, or are you already a                                        
member but want a refresher on what it means?  

At its heart, church membership is a commitment to being a part of 
God's family in a particular place and time. We would love to have 
you join our congregational family here at Zion, and will be hosting 
a few information sessions on what it means to be a member, and 

how our church works. Beginning 5:30pm on Monday, October 16th. 

Please reach out to Rev. Will for additional information.   


